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EAA 713 Club Officers  

 

President – Karl Lampe 

Vice President – John Stephan 

Treasurer – Ken Foote 

Secretary – Cebe Sue Breisch 

Newsletter Editor – Suzanne Stephan 
 

 

President’s Briefing: 
– Karl Lampe 

 
Karl's Korner. 

My favorite season of the year.  All 

the best builders are all hunting: for 

forever.  The weather can snow at 

any moment and then it 

does.  Projects get completed, at the 

last moment. The moon shows its 

most beautiful look of the 

year, What's not to love?  Enjoy 

preparing for the challenge of winter 

and Cherish the upcoming holiday 

celebrations.  

 

Our upcoming EAA gatherings are 

taking the same direction, cherishing 

the season. Let us enjoy the 

opportunity to gather.  John Stephan 

will be out of town for October, so 

the meal will not have his direct 

touch (see details, a chili cookoff, in 

the newsletter).  November will be a 

Thanksgiving celebration, and 

December 12th is the Christmas 

party.   

 

If you are in the same boat as I, with 

travel plans, be as always safe in our 

planning and execution. Go and 

return unscathed so we can continue 

to enjoy each other's company.   

 

Secretaries Report: 

 - Cebe Breisch 
 

EAA Board Meeting 

September 26, 2023 

Karl opened the meeting with all 

present except Ken and John L. The 

minutes of the August 22 meeting 

were read and approved.  The 

treasurer’s report showed 

$10,366.26 in the General fund and 

$9,389.75 in the scholarship fund.  

The report was accepted as read. 

Old Business: The work on the 

estate planning letter we want to 

write was delayed until Ken can be 

present for better input.  Reviewing 

the Wings and Wheels event we 

cannot come up with a better number 

of people we served but decided next 

year to make a better effort by pre-

counting plates or using a clicker! 

New Business: Chuck reported our 

membership remains at 65. From the 

YRA Board meeting he reported that 

the FAA has approved the new 

lighting/landing system and charts 

will now show this change.  Also, 

our club question about the compass 

rose was asked by Chuck and it will 

be repainted on the new asphalt.  

Since Bruce Ransom took a new job 
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as airport director at Riverton the 

new Operations Manager here is 

Clay Nelson.  Chuck invited him to 

our next club meeting to introduce 

himself to us. 

 

There were no new scholarships to 

be presented.  A flyout to Driggs, ID 

this weekend for a pancake breakfast 

by their EAA chapter was noted.  

The Christmas party will be on 

December 12 and Cebe will contact 

the Ivy again to begin making 

arrangements. 

 

Ken prepared an August 2022 to 

August 2023 review of the club’s 

expenses/revenue comparing it to 

August 2021 to August 2022.  There 

were some questions concerning the 

breakdown so we decided to revisit 

it next month when Ken can be here 

to clear up our questions. 

 

In the absence of John S for our 

October 10th club meeting we will 

have a chili dinner provided by 

members of our club and the 

presentation will be by John 

Brouillette in his hangar about his 

RV14A building project and a 

demonstration of the riveting tool.  

Next Board Meeting will be Nov. 1, 

2023 at 0830 

  

News from your Membership 

Coordinator: 

Chuck Walker 

 
Membership News 

 

Chapter membership is steady at 65. 

 

YRA Board News 

The new approach lighting system 

has been flown and approved by the 

FAA.  It will be reflected in the next 

chart revision. 

Bruce Ransom, who has so ably 

served as YRA’s Operations 

Manager for the past 12 or 13 years, 

has recently been selected as the new 

Director for the Riverton Airport.  

Congratulations, Bruce!  Klay 

Nelson has been promoted as our 

new Operations Manager.  

Congratulations, Klay! 

 

Treasurer Report 

- Ken Foote  
 

General Fund Total - $10,366.26 

Aviation Scholarship Fund - 

$9,389.75 
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EAA 713 Monthly  

DINNER MEETING on Tues. 

October 10 at 6 pm!  

 
MENU: 

• Three types of homemade chili 

from members: 

John Brouillette, Fred Breisch and 

Suzanne Stephan  

• Corn chips and shredded 

cheese will be provided.  

• Other side dishes are welcome! 
 
 
 

PRESENTATION: 

John Brouillette will share his 

RV14A project in his hangar across 

from EAA hangar. 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING CHAPTER 

EVENTS 
EAA 713 November 14 meeting will 

be a full Thanksgiving meal! 

Turkey, stuffing, and a spiral ham 

will be provided. All side dishes are 

welcome. Please email Suzanne 

Stephan if you plan to bring 

something. 

 
 

EAA 713 December Christmas party 

will be held at the Ivy December 12. 

More info to follow 

 
 

EAA 713 Member Dean Carroll 

was featured in Sport Aviation 

September 23 issue. Thankyou 

Chuck Walker for sharing this 

article. Everyone is encouraged to 

share aviation articles for the chapter 

newsletter! 

 

 
 

Arctic Tern - Sept '23[647].pdf 
 

Next EAA Board 

meeting is November 

1, 2023, at 0830. 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/AppData/Local/Packages/microsoft.windowscommunicationsapps_8wekyb3d8bbwe/LocalState/Files/S0/3/Attachments/Arctic%20Tern%20-%20Sept%20'23%5b647%5d.pdf
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Photo Editor Input: 
 

Here’s this month’s 

pictures: We had a good 

turnout of the membership 

in support of “Young 

Eagles” flights (check out 

the pics). We did not have 

as many Young Eagles as 

we would have liked. That 

definitely was not 

anybody’s fault: Karl and 

Cebe Sue appeared on the 

KODI community activities 

radio program and out of 

that effort we garnered 

1Young Eagle! Oh well, we 

tried.  

Cebe Sue also manned the 

“Young Eagles” table at 

Wings and Wheels in an 

attempt to “sign-up” 

youngsters for a 

flight…again, not as many 

as hoped for. On “Flight 

Day” we flew 12 Young 

Eagles. There were 4 

volunteer pilots who flew 

the flights: 

  

John Stephan 

Dave Shaw 

Bill Snyder and  

Fred Breisch 

 

Thanks to everybody who 

pitched in and helped – 

the weather was beautiful, 

and the kids had a great 

time on their flights; also, 

parents expressed how 

pleased they were with 

the opportunity given to 

their “kids” for a flight 

around the Cody area and 

the introduction to the 

world of aviation. 
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Sign-Up Team hard at work. 

 
Cebe Sue had things well 

organized, and Bev Shaw was 

getting that annoying 

paperwork done. 

 

 

 
 

 
Dave Shaw’s T-Craft airborne. 

 

 
T-Craft taxiing out for T.O. 
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John Stephan’s Cessna 185 

loading-up for a flight. 

 

 

 
Young Eagle aircraft…as you 

can see the weather was really 

perfect! 

 

 

 
Bill Snyder’s Beechcraft Sierra 

panel looks very nice…pretty 

fancy Bill! 

 

 
Dave Shaw briefing. 
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John Stephan taxiing for T.O. 

 

 
Bill Snyder taxiing out. 

 
Interesting clouds. 

 
Hey Mom, I made it! 

 

 
This is what it was all about – 

Fred with his “crew” - all 

Thumbs-Up! 

 

Well, that pretty much 

gives you an idea what 

happened on EAA 713’s 

“Young Eagle” flying day. 

Lots of fun, good 

effort…again, thanks to all 
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who helped make this 

happen. 

 

Our Monthly Meeting  

 

featured John Stephan’s 

Baked Zita and other 

Goodies…Great Food! 
 

 
 

Then John gave a very 

interesting presentation on 

the National 

Intercollegiate Flying 

Association and their 

annual competition that 

determines the winning 

team. A very interesting 

presentation – Thank you 

John! 
 

 
Lots of great visuals and videos 

during the presentation.  

 

 

 
Great turn-out! 
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Quiz Time! 

 

Last month’s quiz question:  

What type aircraft are 

these passengers enjoying 

their flight in? 

 
Answer: Douglas DC-7… or 

the Douglas DC-6 - both 

had the same basic interior 

dimensions. 

 

This Month’s Challenge – 

Name the aircraft in these 

pictures. One is obviously in 

the Jet Age and the other 

is of an earlier vintage prop 

airliner. 

The aerodynamic fairings 

are obviously prominent. So, 

if you know the aircraft 

type, then can you name the 

airline company that 

operated the aircraft? 

 
 

This sure looks 

comfortable…the artwork is 

the main clue. 

 
Good luck! And Fly Safe! 

Fred 


